May 02, 2016

Regular Council Meeting
Members Present: Mayor, Steve Loucks, and City Attorney, David Summers.

Council Members: Darlene Crocker, Ron Davis, Randy Dooley, Robert Sullivan, Ann Whistler, Alan Cook,
Ron Eichhorn and Eric Seyer.

Meeting was opened by Mayor, Steve Loucks.
Pledge of allegiance was led by David Summers.

Minutes of the previous meeting were read by the City Clerk. Motion to approve the minutes by Ron
Davis with the correction of $2,500.00 to $3,000.00 was to install the ladder at the swimming pool and
the composite lumber and Eric Seyer for voted yes for the purchase of the ladder and composite and
Ron Davis voted No., seconded by Ann Whistler. Motion Carried.

A Fence permit was presented for Scott Martin at 108 Black and a Culvert Permit was presented for
Larry Cook at 415 W. Yoakum. Motion to approve the fence permit and the culvert permit by Eric Seyer,
seconded by Ron Davis. Motion Carried.

The Judges Report was presented. Motion to approve the Judges Report by Eric Seyer, seconded by Ron
Davis. Motion Carried.

The Collectors Report for April 2016 was presented. Motion to approve the Collectors Report by Ron
Davis, seconded by Darlene Crocker. Motion Carried.

Monthly bills were then presented. Motion to pay the bills by Ann Whistler, seconded by
Darlene Crocker. The Council polled as follows:

Yes No Absent

Darlene Crocker

Ron Davis

Randy Dooley

Robert Sullivan

Ann Whistler

Alan Cook

Ronald Eichhorn

Eric Seyer

Motion Carried.

The City Clerk presented the following bills for approval: Obie & Pete’s in the amount of $16,045.25 and
AT & T in the amount of $489.15. Motion to pay the bills by Darlene Crocker, seconded by Alan Cook.
Council polled as follows:

Yes No Absent

Darlene Crocker

Ron Davis

Randy Dooley

Robert Sullivan
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Ann Whistler
Alan Cook
Ronald Eichhorn
Eric Seyer
Motion Carried.

The City Administrator advised a bill was presented to him from Sherry Burton at 512 N. 3™ St. in regards
to some drainage work done in her yard in the amount of S 700.00. She would like to be reimbursed for
the ditch work and culvert.

The City Administrator advised that the city has been depositing checks written to City entities such as
the Chaffee Public Library, Chaffee Police Department, and the Chaffee Swimming Pool into the City’s
General Fund Account.

The Bank would like us to record in our minutes that checks for each entity will be deposited into the
City of Chaffee General Fund Account.
He asked the council to approve the following policy: Checks written to the Chaffee Public Library,
Chaffee Police Department, Chaffee Swimming Pool and the Chaffee Park Department will be deposited
into the City of Chaffee General Fund Account. The Chaffee Public Library, Chaffee, Police Department,
the Chaffee Swimming Pool and the Chaffee Park Department are aware that checks made payable to
them will be expressly endorsed by the City and deposited into the City of Chaffee General Fund
Account. Motion by Eric Seyer, seconded by Randy Dooley to accept the policy recommended for
depositing purposes. The Council polled as follows:

Yes No Absent

Darlene Crocker

Ron Davis

Randy Dooley

Robert Sullivan

Ann Whistler

Alan Cook

Ronald Eichhorn

Eric Seyer
Motion Carried.

Meeting was adjourned.

Respectfully submitted,

Diane Eftink, City Clerk Mayor, Steve Loucks

While every attempt is made to ensure accuracy, these Council Minutes have not been approved by
the council and should not be considered an official record. Official council minutes can be obtained
from the City Clerk, City Hall, 222 W. Yoakum, Chaffee, MO 63740.



